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                   Staff’s Second Data Request 
                   Via E-mail 
Ms. Maria J. Moncada, Esq. 
Senior Attorney 
Florida Power & Light Company 
700 Universe Boulevard 
Juno Beach, FL 33408 
 
Mr. Kenneth A. Hoffman, Esq. 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs 
Florida Power & Light Company 
215 S. Monroe Street, Suite 810 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Re: Docket No.20190190-EI - Petition for approval of twelve-month extension of voluntary 
solar partnership (VSP) rider and program, by Florida Power & Light Company.  

Dear Ms. Moncada and Mr. Hoffman: 

By this letter, the Commission staff respectfully requests the following information from Florida 
Power & Light Company (FPL). 

1. Referring to FPL’s response to staff’s first data request (DR) 1.7, does FPL’s decision to 
“not pursue any additional new construction until after a decision regarding FPL 
SolarTogether has been made,” impact its ability to comply with Commission Order No. 
PSC-14-0468-TRF-EI that FPL will size the solar projects based on the level of 
participation, so that participant contributions will approximate the project revenue 
requirement net of estimated avoided fuel and emissions costs? Please explain. 
 

2. Please again refer to FPL’s response to staff’s DR 1.7, and to FPL’s response to staff’s 
DR 1.2, attachment No. 1 for the following.  
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a) What will FPL do with the voluntary customer contributions that exceed the retail 
base revenue requirement (see FPL’s response to staff’s DR 1.2, attachment No. 1, 
line item I) while not pursuing any additional new construction, as discussed in 
response to staff’s DR 1.7?  

b) How does FPL expect its plans referenced above to impact the program’s net retail 
base revenue requirements (see FPL’s response to staff’s DR 1.2, attachment No. 1, 
line item I)? Please explain. 

 
3. Please provide the estimated 2020 VSP pilot program’s revenue requirement (see FPL’s 

response to staff’s DR 1.2, attachment No. 1). Please include estimates for both scenarios 
where FPL SolarTogether is approved and not approved by the Commission in 2020. 

 

Please file all responses electronically no later than November 14, 2019, via the Commission’s 
website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web 
Form. If you have any questions please contact me at champson@psc.state.fl.us or at (850) 413-
6676. 
 
Thank you, 
 
/s/Corey Hampson 
Corey Hampson 
Public Utility Analyst I 
 
 
 
cc: Tripp Coston, Economic Supervisor (tcoston@psc.state.fl.us) 
      Office of the Commission Clerk 
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